

Saints Peter and Paul Ukrainian Orthodox Church 21 Evergreen Rd. Lyndora, PA. 16045 724-287-4448(Church) 724-991-6715(Father Paisius cell phone)

http://peterandpauloclyndora.itgo.com

June 25, 2017

Clergy: Father Paisius McGrath, Pastor Protopresbyter, William Diakiw, Attached Parish Board President: Karen Sheptak

Choir Director: Eric Prokopchak

Today's Commemorated Feasts and Saints: 3rd Sunday after Pentecost-Tone 1; All Saints of England, Wales, Scotland and Ireland; Virgin Martyr Febronia of Nisibis 

Sunday, June 25, 3rd Sunday after Pentecost, Service of Holy Repentance 9 am Divine Liturgy 9:30 am Memorial Litia for 1 year Anniversary of repose of Rich Minto NO COFFEE HOUR

Wednesday. June 28, Great Vespers 6:30 pm

Thursday, June 29, Feast of Saints Peter and Paul, 3rd Hour 9:15 am Divine Liturgy 9:30 am

Friday, June 30, Synaxis of the Holy Twelve Apostles, 3rd Hour 9:15 am Divine Liturgy 9:30 am

Saturday, July 1, Great Vespers 5 pm

Sunday, July 2, Saint John of Shanghai and San Francisco, 3rd Hour 9:15 am Divine Liturgy 9:30 am NO COFFEE HOUR

For Healing and Good Health: Metropolitan Antony, Archbishop Daniel, Protopresbyter William Diakiw, Pani Sonia Diakiw, Father John Harvey, Father Nestor Kowal, Panimatka Lillian Hnatko, Magdalena Cogdan, Ron Radio, Orycia Hammerschmitt, Stephen Sheptak, Gregory Prokopchak, Jessica Burka, Amanda Burka, Tanner Noble, Nick and Arianna Coyle, Jean Markiw, Kathryn Tymkiw, Jack Povlick, Mary Ann Jurysta, Sherri Burka, Emil Russo, Helen Burka, Michael Romanyshyn, Mary Demarco, Nicholas Burka, , Eva Bilowich, Patty Hnatko, Rose Hnatko, Sherri Markiw, Ethan Rock, Scott Cygan, Metrophan Martin, Ronna Frenchak Pindel, Lovie Tymkiw, Donna Grey, Helen Olenic, our brothers and sisters suffering in Ukraine, Syria, Iraq and Egypt

Memory Eternal: Rich Minto

This morning we offer a Memorial Litia as we commemorate the 1 year anniversary of the repose of our devoted parishioner, Rich Minto. May the Lord our God grant a blessed repose to His servant, Rich, and may his memory be eternal!

Today the Sisters at Transfiguration Monastery in Ellwood City offer an invitation to everyone to consider joining them this afternoon for Vespers at 3 pm with a Choir Concert at 4 pm. This will be a special and enjoyable event of prayer and wonderful Orthodox music given by a visiting choir and led by a guest director from Saint Vladimir's Orthodox Seminary in New York.

We offer a reminder that this week we will celebrate our Parish Patronal Feast Day-Saints Peter and Paul. We encourage everyone to join us for this celebration of Great Vespers at 6:30 pm on Wednesday, June 28 and Divine Liturgy at 9:30 am on Thursday, June 29. Let us join together as a parish community as we honor our patron saints and heavenly intercessors in this way!

This morning we offer a reminder that we will have our special collection bowl available on our tetrapod through next Sunday, July 2 for a special collection on behalf of Abbess Mother Theophano and the sisters at the Nativity of the Theotokos Greek Orthodox Women's Monastery in Saxonburg as they recover from the devasting fire caused by a lightning strike at their monastery. We encourage everyone to give generously to help the sisters in their time of need!

The OCA Archdiocese of Pittsburgh and Western PA every year holds a Small Parish Forum in various locations in Ohio, Western Pennsylvania and West Virginia as a way for Orthodox Christians to gather together and share and learn about how parish life can grow and increase, The 2017 Small Parish Forum will be held at Saint John the Baptist Orthodox Church in New Kensington, PA from Thursday-Saturday, July 13-15 and everyone is encouraged to consider participating; for more information see the event flyer on the bulletin board.

This morning we wish to announce that our Parish Semi Annual Meeting will be held following Divine Liturgy on Sunday, July 23(instead of July 16). We encourage all members to join us as we together discuss the life our parish in the first half of this year and look forward to the continued growth of our parish community in the second half of this year.

We wish to announce that our Parish UOL is hosting a special Fleatique on Saturday, July 29 and we encourage everyone to participate either by donating items for sale or helping on the day of the sale. For further information, please see the event materials being handed out today or talk with one of the members of the Parish UOL Chapter. Let us all work together to make this a great success!

As we are now in the summer months during which many of us will travel and go on vacations, let us not forget to continue to support our parish both financially and by attending the services. Let us be ever vigilant in supporting the ongoing life of our parish even in the summer months!

MAY CHRIST OUR GOD GRANT TO HIS SERVANTS ALL OF THE FAITHFUL OF SAINTS PETER AND PAUL UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH AND ALL OUR VISITORS TODAY, PEACE, HEALTH AND SALVATION AND MAY HE SAFEGUARD AND KEEP US ALL FOR MANY YEARS!